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Society’s Annual Meeting Earlier in 2024! 

 

Through the gracious generosity of Dr. Mark Livengood, Director of the Mid-Continent Public 

Library’s Story Center, the Missouri Folklore Society will gather at the beautiful Woodneath 

Library Center (images and description of the magnificent facility in pages following). Available 

dates compel us to meet earlier than usual, but on the same Thursday-Saturday schedule — 

please mark your calendars for October 17 through 19. 

Conference organizers Lyn Wolz, Susan Bryson and Ginger Hendrickson are currently planning 

events, activities and speakers, but now is the time for you to be thinking about your own con-

tribution — as always, the society welcomes scholars and tradition-bearers, amateurs and en-

thusiasts, with a special welcome for young folk and students. We have a special fondness for 

and focus on the lore of our fair state, but we are open to presentations and sharing of folk-

lore, folkways in the broadest sense, as our 1906 mission statement declared — from any-

where and any time. There will be scholarly and creative work, performances and demonstra-

tions, panels and discussions, sharing and remembering and storytelling — as well there 

should be, in this special venue. 

 

Teachers are especially asked to encourage their students to think about sharing their own 

work: we sorely need to raise up a new generation of folklorists. All student presenters have 

their registration fee waived and receive a year’s free membership.   



 

  

Woodneath Library Center 

 

 • 8900 NE Flintlock Road, Kansas City, MO 64157 — (816) 883-4793  

 • 35,000 square feet branch library opened in 2013 (to right in photograph)  

 • Woodneath historic home (center), originally built in 1856 and re-opened in November 2021 as The 

 Story Center after award-winning adaptive reuse project. The Woodneath homestead is on the National 

 Register of Historic Places.  

 • Auditorium (left) opened in August 2022  

 • 309 parking spaces (8 handicap, 9 low emissions)  

 • 0.9 mile walking trail features 17 interpretive signs describing cultural and natural history of the  

 Library’s 33 acres  

 • Approximately 1.5 miles from Interstate 35, 4 miles from downtown Liberty, and 15 miles from down

 town Kansas City. There are many lodging and dining options within a two-mile radius of Woodneath.  

 • Friendly Bean coffee shop inside the branch library. We often contract with them to provide coffee and 

 cookies for our programs.  

 • Websites: o Mid-Continent Public Library: https://www.mymcpl.org  

 • The Story Center: https://www.mymcpl.org/story-center  

 • Woodneath Library Center: https://www.mymcpl.org/locations/woodneath-library-center  

 





MINUTES 

Missouri Folklore Society Meeting, 

Saturday April 13, 2024 

11 am CDT     Via zoom: 94900734531 

 

Present: Lyn Wolz, Susan Bryson, Ginger Hendrickson, Dave Para, Evelyn Rogers, Brett Rogers, John Fisher, Carol Fisher, Scott 
White, Neal Delmonico, Betsy Delmonico, Erika Gerety, Rachel Gholson, 

 

Call to order Susan Bryson 11:02 

 

Introductions 

 

Approval of minutes from November meeting: Moved, seconded, approved. 

 

Treasurer’s report: Dave Para Low expenses for Boonville meeting, and increase in membership income. The CD rolled over at a 
poor rate, so we will take the penalty to withdraw and re-invest. We’re in the black for the year. Typo in bottom line corrected, 
report adopted. 

 

Remarks on the Boonville meeting, and The concept of smaller-scale meetings seems to work. So much hard work, against so 
many obstacles …. Many thanks to Brett and Evelyn Rogers!-- 

 

 

Plans for 2024 at the Story Center – Lyn Wolz, Susan Bryson, Ginger Hendrickson 

The venue is charming; Ginger has lined up a hotel with a special rate (2 miles away). 15 rooms set aside. The Sleep Inn and Suites 
of Liberty would like to get the rooms booked ASAP. October 17-19 No theme has yet been set. Possibilities include “KC City of 
Corruption,” and “KC: Gateway to the Square States” “All Roads Lead to KC and Multiple Trails Lead Out.” They’re open to sugges-
tions. Working on cool speakers, and caterers are lined up. At least one Italian, at least one BBQ, a mocktail party with Bess Tru-
man’s recipe for punch. 

 

Ginger is working on a speaker focused on westward migration and diverse communities. The author of the new book on Vance 
Randolph is a possibility. 

 

We need lots of interesting and diverse presentations from the membership. Dave suggested a presentation on Seth Davey, who 
sang “Come Day Go Day/Whisky on a Sunday” while working dancing dolls. 

 

Publications report: journals, newsletter, website, social media 

 

Hathi Trust has 1-24 and 26. We have digital versions of all others. That is, scanning the missing journals is unnecessary. If Hathi is 
unable to finish out the series and continue archiving, it seems reasonable to solicit the interest of the State Historical Society of 
Missouri. Would Hathi allow SHSM to capture the existing scanned files? 

Judy is willing to do the auction again, but it may be getting a bit much for future years. We should probably discuss this at the 
November meeting. Brett suggested a silent auction as a possibility. Rachel says she might be able to do 2026. 

 



Items from the floor: 

 

Big Muddy attendance was a bit lower this year. But a fine time was had, with diverse acts. Including a mariachi band. 

 

Dave asks whether we want to continue the PO Box. Dave checks it when he’s in town. It’s $190/year. We get memberships. It’s 
currently in Columbia; it could be moved to Boonville. 

 

We’d need a year to sunset the mailbox. We could set up a paypal account, or venmo … Dave will explore options. 

 

We all wished Evelyn a happy birthday. 

 

Adjournment: 11:55 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Adam Davis 

 

 





Headlining at Big Muddy, April 4-5, 2024 





“Late Fall,”  

by Mona Stevenson 

Rayce Kendrick, the Executive Director 

of the Friends of Historic Boonville, put 

together a wonderful YouTube playlist 

consisting of 35 videos of previous per-

formances made by the musicians that 

are performing for us at the 2024 Big 

Muddy Folk Festival.  You can access 

the playlist from the Big Muddy web-

site: 

https://www.bigmuddy.org/big/2024/index.html 



These notices excerpted from Sound-

ings. To read the complete newsletter: 

https://www.bigmuddy.org/big/2024/

soundings.pdf 



We’re always open to Notes and Queries about folklife and folklore. Send us yours! 



The Missouri Folklore Society Newsletter will continue to 

appear semi-annually, emailed to members and posted at 

the website: 

https://missourifolkloresociety.org/ 

 

Many of the functions it served over many years are now 

handled more rapidly and continuously via the Missouri 

Folklore Society page on Facebook — please “like” and 

“follow”; if you’d like to join the editing team, contact  

adavis@truman.edu 


